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It was a lovely spring morning for our Chapter gathering on October 19th and it was a pleasure for 
President Jane to welcome one and all. 
 

We had the bonus of two Guest Speakers –Jon & Karys Fearon who had 
travelled from the Central Coast by train.  Jon & Karys are very involved 
behind the scenes in the Fellowship of First Fleeters - as Editors of our 
magazine Founders - Jon is also responsible for Chapter development while 
Karys is our Chapter Liaison Officer.  They have 5 children and 9 grandchildren. 
 
As this was our closest meeting to the birthday of 
Governor Arthur Phillip on the 13th October we 
celebrated with a birthday cake in his honour 
which Jon and Karys cut for us at the morning tea 
break. 

 
Jon spoke about First Fleet House and introduced us to the building in Cathedral Street, 
Woolloomooloo which is on land which belonged to the First Fleet ancestor of Ian Palmer, the 
retiring Australian President of First Fleeters. Some of our members have visited First Fleet House 
several times in the past but for others it was a timely introduction, and interesting to us all, to hear 
about the recent naming of its rooms after ships of the First fleet - some most appropriately 
describe the use to which the rooms have been allocated.  
 

 For example the Library is in the room ‘.ƻǊǊƻǿŘŀƭŜΩ ς the ‘SiriusΩ Room is where the Board 
meetings are held and where serious business is dealt with and holds such items as charts etc. The 
kitchen is named after the Ψ{ǳǇǇƭȅΩ (no explanation needed for that one). An outdoor area is named 
after the ΨDƻƭŘŜƴ DǊƻǾŜΩ while in the ΨFriendshipΩ room people can gather to look at records and the 
extra book copies held in the centre.  The ‘/ƘŀǊƭƻǘǘŜΩ plaque leads us upstairs where the Secretary is 
found in the ‘tǊƛƴŎŜ ƻŦ ²ŀƭŜǎΩ room.  This leaves the main office which deals with such things as 
membership and records in the ‘Scarborough’.  The ‘AlexanderΩ room is used by the membership 
team and where the Queen Anne flag can be flown from its window and last but not least, and 
again appropriately, the plaque for the ‘Lady tŜƴǊƘȅƴΩ indicates the bathroom.   
 
As a group it is planned our Chapter will visit First Fleet House for our September outing in 2016.  
    
 

     
 



Karys then spoke about her career in Nursing.  She began her training at Sydney Hospital which 
appropriately would have been where the site of the hospital stood in the early days of settlement 
and where First Fleeters would have received treatment.  Of course while in training nurses lived in 
special accommodation provided by the hospital and Karys stayed in the Nightingale wing. 
 

Her story brought back many memories of how nurses were trained with 
the various types of bonnets indicating their status and the eventual 
reward of wearing a veil – so different to what occurs today.  Karys has 
had wide nursing experience both in Australia and overseas. She met Jon 
in England while visiting friends there. After marrying they have had most 
interesting and varied experiences including several periods in New 
Guinea and in various states of Australia including Tasmania.  
Unfortunately during their time in Tasmania they were unaware of the 
family’s First Fleet ancestor, who, after arriving in Sydney was sent to 
Norfolk Island and then transferred to Tasmania!  They have since 
returned there to follow his story. 
 

 
On returning to Australia Karys was required to attend University as a mature student to gain the 
correct piece of paper to be able to work as a Nurse here again.  Over the years while working in 
various hospital sectors she was drawn to midwifery and was involved in this specialised field for 
many years and has had the pleasure of delivering grandchildren. She retired after 56 years service, 
several years ago.       
  

President Jane thanked Jon & Karys for their presentation and Phil Aubin 
presented them with a small gift of appreciation. As a couple they have had 
a world of experiences and must feel fortunate to have had taken up all the 
opportunities offered to them! 
    ____________________________   

 
         Presidentõs  Christmas message: 
 

 As the FFF-HVC calendar year draws to a close and we approach the Christmas 
season, I wish everyone good cheer and Christmas blessings to you and your 
families. 
 

As well I hope the jolly man in the red suit is generous to you all and has sufficient 
left over to attend to those less well-off than we are. 
 

As a Chapter we are fortunate to celebrate this time of friendship and fellowship 
by sharing a meal in the form of our Christmas luncheon.  For those who cannot 

       attend, you will be with us in thought. 
 

In closing I offer Christmas thoughts in the form of a poem/carol that reflects the Australian 
response to the meaning of Christmas.           Jane  
 

                 Christmas Bush for His Adorning.    Words by John Wheeler 
 

All the bells are gaily ringing,    Christ has conquered evil’s pow’r 
Birds in ev’ry tree are singing.    Hear the bells rock ev’ry tower. 
Let us in this golden weather    Birds and beasts lift up their voices, 
Gather Christmas bush together.   Freed at last the world rejoices. 
 

Christ is born! The angels thunder   Onward with triumphant chorus, 
Through the heavens their tale of wonder,  Following the road before us, 
While we pick for his adorning,   Singing thro’ the golden weather, 
Christmas bush this hallow’d morning.   Gath’ring Christmas bush together. 

    ___________________________ 

    
 

Nightingale Wing 
Sydney Hospital 



Well - we did it again!  After a week of bad weather and a forecast of another unpleasant week ahead 

we had a perfect spring day for our outing to Stroud on Monday 21st September.  There were 26 

members and friends who met at the Twelve Mile rest area before heading to Silo Hill in Stroud for 
morning tea.   

 

We were met there by our local guide Allan whose 
family has lived in and around the town for many 
generations.  Allan explained that the township of 
Stroud can trace its beginning back to the late 1820’s 
when it became the headquarters for the Australian 
Agricultural Company, which received a grant of one             

               million acres for agriculture. 

The eight underground grain silos in Stroud were built by convicts in 
1841 for the A.A. Company under the direction of Captain Phillip 
Gidley King. There are also 260 pound cannons on Silo Hill which 
were originally used for the defence of Sydney Harbour during the 
Crimean War but were transferred to Stroud in 1909. 

Stroud was a self-contained village by 1832 and, as early as 1836, the Company's storehouses and 
much of the convict labour force were located there. By 1850, it had become the Company's 
headquarters and was subdivided for private settlement in 1849, with settlers arriving from England 
the following year to take up land grants there.   

 

Looking from Silo Hill towards the ranges is a lovely 
rural vista with the Stroud Common in the 
foreground.  The Common consists of 30 acres of 
prime land available to the locals for gazing etc. 

Stroud was among the first rural towns to be 
classified by the National Trust in 1976. 

 

 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Australian_Agricultural_Company
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Australian_Agricultural_Company


Many fine buildings were constructed at Stroud and some of these are still in use today.  Our first visit was 
to convict built Quamby House.  In Georgian style it was constructed in the late 1830’s as a two room 
school house accommodating 40 children - a second story was added in 1841 serving as the schoolmaster’s 
residence.  It has been furnished with pieces from these early days. 

 

Nearby is St. John the Evangeline Anglican church, the oldest in the Newcastle Diocese. It was built in 1833 
by arctic explorer with the Royal navy, Sir Edward Parry, as a Chapel for the A.A. Company.  Ladies from the 
Friends of St. Johns explained the early history of this lovely church. 

 
The church remains the same today as when it was erected.  It has a small louvered bell tower and 
interesting twin pulpits. The original furniture, made of local red cedar, is still in use.  
 

The old Courthouse, built in 1826, again 
for the AA Company was in regular use 
until 1974. The interior red cedar fittings 
are still intact. Now the building, which is 
in the main street, is used as a Museum.  

 
 

After enjoying lunch at the local Hotel and wandering around the quaint main street we made our way 
to an Anglican Monastery - the Hermitage - about 3 kilometers out of town.  We were welcomed by 
Brother Bruce-Paul who had prepared a delicious Devonshire afternoon tea - he had made the scones 
earlier that morning!  There are 20 odd acres in the grounds with 4 brothers in residence at present.  
They are part of the world wide Society of St. Francis. 

The Hermitage is primarily a house of 

prayer and hospitality.  People looking 

for some quiet time and/or a retreat 

are welcomed for up to one week. The 

guest house has 4 single rooms with 

shared facilities; guests and Brothers 

dine together.   We strolled around 

the grounds and happily gathered up 

some of the fallen macadamia nuts. 

 
After such a lovely day many decided it was time to head home but a few hearty souls headed to the 
showground for some ball and chain, rolling pin and foam brick throwing. A big thank you to Don, 
Cynthia and Yvonne for all the time they spent organising such a great day.  Don was very proud I’m sure 
as we took in the sites of the town where many of his ancestors had lived. 
 
 

The Chapel 



  
 
 

You are cordiall y  invited to our  
Christmas Luncheon  

 
 

When:  14th December 14th 2015 
 

                               Where:  Our usual venue 

Senior citizens Centre, Brunker Rd. Adamstown 

 
                                Time:    10.30 for 11am.   

A short general meeting will be held commencing at 11am 
  Tea & Coffee on arrival. 

 

                                       Cost:   $35 p.p. 
 

Luncheon at noon served by Caterforce 
     

Your meal includes baked turkey and leg ham accompanied by a variety of  
hot vegetables and salads to choose from.  

 

 Desserts:  individual plum pudding & trifle  
 or apple strudel - all served with custard and cream. 

Tea or coffee complimentary 

 
        NB: There is no $5 meeting fee today as it is included in the cost of the meal.  

 
Payment to Assistant Treasurer Johan by 1st December. 

By cheque to: J. van Woerkom, 27 Jacknorman St. Waratah West 2298 or  
preferrably by direct deposit into the Chapter’s bank account: 

BSB 650-000, account 982985602 Hunter valley Chapter First Fleeters 
 Please mention your name in the deposit/transfer. 

 
We look forward to our usual Christmas Tombola! 
It would be appreciated if you could bring along a 

small gift to contribute to the fun. 
 Unwrapped please or in clear cellophane! 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



    Some preliminary 
dates for y our calendar       
 i n  2016. 

 

February 15th  2016 
General Meeting 10 for 10.30am 
Guest speaker:  Rosemary Rope 

Topic:  “The Clothing of Convicts from early 
Colonial NSW – an extract from her forthcoming 

book” 
 

March 21st outing: 
   Mulla Villa in the lovely Wollombi Valley 

 
 

 
  
 

 
 

This original 1840 convict built sandstone 
Magistrate’s House is set in 100 acres of 
bushland.  It is now a guesthouse.  
Cost:  $40 pp which includes a tour of the 
homestead with morning tea and lunch.  
We will car pool once again. More details at 
the February meeting and next Newsletter. 
 

…………………………………….. 
 

May 16th  outing  
ABC studios Ultimo 

Cost: $8 
Travelling by train 

Café lunch at the Studio at own expense 
 

……………………………………….. 
 

 

The National President of 
the Fellowship of First 
Fleeters for the past several 
years, Ian Palmer, is 

retiring. Robin is also retiring as the Fellowship 
secretary.  Our Chapter would like to pass on our 
best wishes to Ian with our thanks for his and 
Robin’s support over the years while in office.                                       
                    

     Thank you Ian  & Robin 
  ……………………………………………………………………….     

 
 
 
 

Thanks to several members for 
the following funnies to make 
us smile: 
 

 WHY ??? 
 

Why the sun lightens our hair but darkens our skin. 
 

Why lemon juice in bottles is made with 
artificial flavouring but dishwashing liquid is 

made with real lemons. 
 

Why Noah didn’t swat those two mosquitoes.  
 

Why don’t they make the whole plane out of the 
material used for the ‘black box’. 
 

Why doctors call what they do “practice”. 
        _______________________________ 
 
 

Toothache: the pain that drives you to extraction. 
 

The average amount of sleep for the average 
person is just 5 minutes more. 
 

I don’t feel old. I don’t feel anything till noon and 
then it’s time for my nap. (Bob Hope) 
 

The only domestic animal not mentioned in the 
Bible is the cat. 
 

You know you are old when you start speeding 
because you don’t want to forget where you are 
going! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

December 
              1st  

  Helen Pacey, Barbara Turner, Mary Woodlands 
2nd Sam Pacey, 3rd Jane an Woerkom 
4th Bettye Searston, 5th Barbara Trigg 

10th Helen Moore, 20th Shirley Anderson, 
22nd Cynthia Huggup, 24th John Turner, 

26th Don Huggup 
 

January  

1st Wendy Chaff, 5th Maureen McNaughton, 
21st Yvonne Bradley, 26th Jan Rutter,  

31st Pat Smith, 

 
 

                 Your Editor Judy Aubin 
 
 


